S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 16th June 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr M Narborough, Mr B Clapham, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mrs Mavis Hughes and Mr David Lefever.

Apologies: Mr D Gerrard
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 2nd June 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans, with two abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public: Mr Price welcomed Mrs Hughes and Mr Lefever to the meeting. It was explained that they were present as they were interested in the application, land to the rear of Lea Side, Nursery Close. 
Mr Lefever explained that he was the owner of the land and said that he wished to sell the plot with Planning Approval to build a bungalow.  Mrs Hughes explained that she lives at Avon Road and said that her property would be next door to the proposed bungalow.

Mrs Hughes and Mr Lefever were present to observe the discussions and had no particular questions.

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/00820/F

Land to the rear of Lea Side, Nursery Close, South Wootton.
Erection of single storey dwelling at land to the Rear of Lea Side, Nursery Close.

All members confirmed that they had seen a copy of the plans for the single storey dwelling. In addition a letter received from Mr Walters, a resident of Avon Road had also been circulated and read by all members,

Mr Price explained that the letter from Mr Walters raised concerns regarding the removal of the conifer hedge at the front of the plot. 

Mr Lefever stated that when the idea was originally considered, it was felt that the conifers would be left as they are.

He explained that since that time, the builders have decided that they would like these to be removed.

Members commented that the access to the dwelling looked to be quite tight; it was felt that cars would find it difficult to turn in the space provided and would have to reverse out of the driveway on to a tight bend on Avon Road.

Mrs Hughes explained that when the matter was first discussed, the builder had shown an interest in purchasing a small piece of her front garden. It was felt that this would help to alleviate access and visibility problems.
Comment was made that the proposed bungalow would sit very close to the footpath. 

Mr Price referred to the letter received from Mr Walters and suggested that if the dwelling was positioned further back into the plot, more space would be available for vehicles to maneuver.

After further discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should Support the Application with the following condition:

To provide an adequate off road parking/turning area in the front of the property, the Parish Council would stipulate that the proposed dwelling be situated an extra 1.5 meters back onto the plot increasing the frontage to 5 meters. This would also be more in keeping with the existing building line.

Without the above condition, the Parish Council is not happy to support the Planning Application. 

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

No: 14/00570/F – 81 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Construction of Entrance Porch

6.  To discuss Highways issues: None
Palm Paper Correspondence: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a consultation reminder had been received from dha planning and development consultants regarding Palm Paper Ltd seeking a development consent order from the Secretary of State via the Planning Inspectorate, which will allow them to construct and operate a 162MW thermal capacity Combined Cycle Gas Turbine.
Mr Evans stated that he had read through the letter and felt that it was not necessary for the Parish Council to make comment.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she would send an e-mail to dha planning to confirm that the Parish Council has no comments to make regarding the consultation.

Sandy Lane, South Wootton:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the issues at Sandy Lane and explained that the Government introduced legislation under the Natural Environment and Rural Communities Act which meant that all roads with a recorded dual status automatically lost the public right for use by motorised vehicles. 

In response to this, several residents had written to the Parish Council with their concerns regarding the change and the impact of parking by non-residents visiting Reffley Wood. 

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had written to the Woodland Trust to ask if additional Car Parking facilities could be installed to alleviate Car Parking problems in the area.
Mrs Cornwell read out the response from the Woodland Trust, it read – 

As a woodland charity which looks at protecting ancient woodland The Woodland Trust is restricted in developing a car park further at Reffley due to the loss possible of ancient woodland, which would contradict our main aim, to protect ancient woodland and to aspire to no further loss of ancient woodland, although it may be a relatively small area we would be in breach of our own aims if we did.
When the Woodland Trust purchased the site with the wonderful help of the local community there were concerns regarding the size of the car park and it attracting undesirable activities during the evening and weekends; this was also a reason why it was kept to only two parking bays to reduce the probability of it becoming a focal point for anti-social behavior which has happened in other larger car parks that we have. 
The Woodland Trust currently does not have any plans to increase the capacity of the car park for the above reasons, but will continue to monitor the situation. 
Neighbourhood Plan: Mr Price informed members that all appropriate comments received from residents and consultees had now been incorporated into the Neighbourhood Plan document.

He said that a meeting of the sub-committee members would take place on Wednesday 18th June 2014 to enable the document to be proof read prior to it being distributed for approval by the Project Group on 30th June 2014.

Mr Price said that the document would then be put forward to the full Parish Council for approval in July 2014; the Borough Council would then be contacted to arrange for the Pre-submission Health Check to be carried out.

After that point the document will be sent to the Inspector and then a Referendum would follow.

Members commented that the Project Group had worked very hard and had made a good job of producing the Neighbourhood Plan document.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 30th June 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

30th June 2014
   

    

          

              Chairman 

